RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2013/0078                       DECISION DATE:

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

	RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
	
	

	Development Department 
	
	
	
	

	Council Offices, Church Walk, Clitheroe, Lancashire, BB7 2RA
	
	
	

	Telephone: 01200 425111
	Fax: 01200 414488
	
	Planning Fax: 01200 414487
	

	Town and Country Planning Act 1990
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	13 March 2013
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	APPLICANT:
	
	
	AGENT:
	
	

	De Lacy Arms

c/o Agent
	
	Etesons Ltd

Glenora

Huntley Lane

Samlesbury

Preston

Lancs

PR5 0TY

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Removal of 4 no. defective timber windows on the North elevation (Church Lane) and replacement with double glazed uPVC windows of a similar design.

	AT:
	De Lacy Arms 61 King Street Whalley Lancashire BB7 9SP



	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The proposed windows would be conspicuous, incongruous and visually intrusive and of undue harm to the character, appearance and significance of Whalley Conservation Area. This is because of the overtly modern appearance of the proposed windows resulting from the consistent and untextured finish of materials and the detailed form and size of frame members.This is contrary to Policies ENV16 and G1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, Policies DME4 and DMG1 of the Core Strategy Regulation 22 Submission Draft and Paragraph 17 (conserve heritage assets in a manner appropriate to their significance) and Paragraph 131 (development sustaining and enhancing the significance of heritage assets and positively contributing to local character and distinctiveness) of the National Planning Policy Framework.

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. Whether or not this was used, the Local Planning Authority has endeavoured to work proactively and positively to resolve issues and considered the imposition of appropriate conditions and amendments to the application to deliver a sustainable form of development.

	JOHN HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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